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Urgent
February16th, 2020
Foreign embassies and offices of international organizations in China,

The Foreign Affairs Office of the People’s Government of Beijing Municipality
presents its compliments to foreign embassies and offices of international
organizations in China.

The office of the Beijing Municipal Leading Group on Coronavirus Control
issued on February 14™ the Announcement on Further Requirements for People
Returning to Beijing During the Novel Coronavirus Pneumonia (NCP) Control,
which goes as follows:

“From today, February 14™ all the people returning to Beijing should go
through a 14-day observation at home or in designated places upon their arrival.
Anyone who refuses to comply with such protective measures shall be held
accountable pursuant to law. Before returning to Beijing, people should inform
in advance their employing institutions and the authorities of their residential
communities (villages) in Beijing of their return.”

These important measures are designed to control the upcoming huge inflow of
people returning to Beijing, prevent and contain the spread of the NCP, and cut
virus transmission to the greatest extent possible. We wish to bring your
attention to the following matters:

Diplomatic corps to China are advised to take protective measures for your
diplomats, administrative and technical staff and their families who return or
come to Beijing from overseas. You may, provided that safety is ensured, place
them under home observation or in designated places for a duration as called for.

Diplomats, administrative and technical staff and their families who return or
come to Beijing from Chinese provinces other than Hubei should go through a



14-day observation at home or in designated places as specified in the
Announcement. Those who are now in Hubei should strictly observe the local
coronavirus control measures and refrain from leaving without approval, as
stated in our previous diplomatic note. The People’s Government of Beijing
Municipality is ready to provide active support if there is a need for the above
mentioned observation arrangements.

The Foreign Affairs Office of the People’s Government of Beijing Municipality
expresses its appreciation to foreign embassies and offices of international
organizations in China for their longstanding support to the People’s
Government of Beijing Municipality.

The Foreign Affairs Office of the People’s Government of Beijing Municipality

avails itself of the opportunity to renew to the foreign embassies and offices of
international organizations in China the assurances of its highest consideration.

Foreign Affairs Office of the People’s Government of Beijing Municipality



